
 

Dear Friends of Holly and sjbes’ Mission, 

 

Again it is time to recount the past activities of sjbes’ Mission and of mine of this past year.    

The most painful part of this assignment is the revisiting of not just the good times but those 

which were not so good.  Yet as my mother, Loretta, would say, “The bad always goes with the 

good.”      Therefore, it is with constant self-discipline, I hold the tension as I re-examine the 

whole 2015-16 year.   

 

Confirming last year’s theme: 

 

                               ...Abandoning Control of What’s Expected so as to Live by  

                                  Unconditional Faith, Hope and Love in What’s Unknown… 

 

in the light of my vow to be obedient to My Father’s gift of JOY not only in good times but in 

bad…I begin 

 

                            “Here I am God, I come to do Your Will,  not mine, but Yours.” 

 

About this time every year since 2003, sjbes’ Newsletter has been compiled and sent out to 

advisors, volunteers, participants, students and friends.  Even though it may be a bit stressful 

because of the commitment, it is also a time for me to contemplate all the blessings received 

from the fruits of sjbes’ Mission.   While you venture through this newsletter for 2015-16, I am 

hoping that one blessing in particular will visibly stand out.  Though I may be poor in Spirit, I 

am free to be, to work and to play on God’s playground while living and growing in faith by the 

Holy Spirit and Grace (the Living Waters) brought down by the Holy Hands of our priests in the 

Holy Sacraments so that I may live the “promises of Christ.”   

In my journal entry on 10-26 while participating in this year’s October Project  “The Land of 

the Penitente”, I wrote (as sjbes’ Director) ”I am to act and to take action as if there’s no 

barriers to the choices at hand for  ‘…the Kingdom of God is at Hand.’  My business is going 

forward,’for nothing is impossible with God.’”as I unconditionally hold onto HIS Divine Mercy. 

I hope you will enjoy sjbes’ and my visual year in re-view.  May God bless you and all your 

loved ones, now and forever. 

 

Always, Your Friend in Christ, 

Holly 
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Substitute Teacher K thru 12 for the           

Montezuma and Telluride School Districts  

2015-16 school year 

sjbes’ Mission in Baja California Sur and 

Copper Canyon, Sinaloa, Mexico 

December 18th to 31st, 2015 

https://www.facebook.com/sjbesmission/

videos/vb.1558228884436508/167388882

6203846/?type=2&theater  

 

sjbes’ support for the Stone’s property @  

Indian Ranch during the first part of 

January 

January ’16 Great snowstorm of 

Southwest Colorado.  The center of storm 

was found at Indian Ranch, Montezuma 

County, Colorado 

Due to the abundance of snow, 

transmission breaks on the Mary-mo-bile 

putting her out of commission until 

September ‘16 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Jubilee Year of Mercy 

https://www.facebook.com/sjbesmission/videos/vb.1558228884436508/1673888826203846/?type=2&theater
https://www.facebook.com/sjbesmission/videos/vb.1558228884436508/1673888826203846/?type=2&theater
https://www.facebook.com/sjbesmission/videos/vb.1558228884436508/1673888826203846/?type=2&theater


 

                           

                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

sjbes’ Mission volunteers for 2015-16 to 

help identify solutions for the increasing 

homeless in Denver as well as in major 

urban areas across the nation with Geoff 

Bennett of Catholic Charities and Denver’s 

Interagency Committee on the Homeless. 

Fly to Denver for Aunt Willa Jean’s funeral 

and spend quality time with my sister, 

Pam in late January ‘16. 

sjbes’ property and animal support  - Gary 

Greggory, Emily & Mike, Debbie & Clay, 

SusanMathison, Marty Moore, Molly Wolf 

Upon Fr. Pat Valdez’s request, sjbes’starts 

the nomination process  for national & 

state historical designation for Our Lady of 

Victory’s Roman Catholic Church in 

Dolores, CO which was then denied in 

April and resubmitted again for state 

nomination in June which will be voted on 

this coming January ‘17 

Fly to LAX for family support and to meet 

with the Brothers of Divine Mercy in 

February ‘16 

Family time at Luke and McKenzy’s house in 

Telluride March ’16  

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

For the poor you have always with 

you: but Me you have not always. 

           Mathew 26:11 
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Retracing the trail of the Dominques & 

Esscalante Expedition of 1776 and 

participating in La Conquistador’s 200 year 

old pageant of Diego de Vargas’ victory 1693 

under Her protection in Santa Fe.  June 2 ‘16 

Drive to visit the family in Marina del Rey, 

CA and take Brooklyn, my granddaughter, 

a red ball.  On the way home, stopped to 

take the train from William, Arizona to 

the south rim of the Grand Canyon.  July 

‘16 

sjbes’ presents  

The 2016 Montelores Rummage Sale & 

Resource Fair, Labor Day Weekend at the old 

Aaron’s Building in Cortez. 

https://youtu.be/SAWVQpEsgLw 

https://youtu.be/MJrsLDEDm3Y 

Resign from the classroom as a 

substitute teacher for K-12 at the end 

of June’ 16 

 

 

 

  

Our Country's Oldest Madonna 

La Conquistadora 

 

 

   

  

 

  

Adventuring back home by way of the “High 
Road to Taos”, one will see many historic 
churches  of 1700's with their six feet of 
mud walls.  One can feel the presence of the 
Santos  the  enitentes  and the natives' deep 
spiritual devotion to the promises of 
Christ.   Sanctuary of Chimayo and the 
mystery of Our Lord of Esquipulas.. 
 

 

 

  

 
O Lord and Master of my life, take from me the spirit of sloth, 

 despondency, lust for power and idle talk.  But grant unto me, Thy 

servant, a spirit of chastity, humility, patience and love. 

Yea, O Lord and King, grant me to see mine own Faults and not to judge 

my brothers and sisters. For blessed art Thou unto ages of ages.  Amen 

 

 

Mary-mo-bile II 

https://youtu.be/SAWVQpEsgLw
https://youtu.be/MJrsLDEDm3Y
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10 Theatine Novices profess their first vows in 

San Luis at Sangre De Christo Catholic Church 

on September 26, 2016 

Meeting with sjbes’ volunteer advisors  in 

Denver to announce that sjbes’ Mission is no 

longer considered a 501 C (non-profit) but is 

now a  509 (a )(2) .  sjbes’ Mission is a public 

charity. 

sjbes’ 2016 October Project 

26th thru 30th  

 

“The Land of the 

Pentitente” 

at Cross Canyon and Montezuma Creek, 

San Juan County, Utah 

 

 

 

 

Mission – School, 

Support and Sanctuary 

 

 

 

 

 Through Divine Mercy and Grace,                        

We are in the process of becoming… 

 

 

The Mary-mo-bile is back on the road again. 

Francisco Auto has kept her running since 

1994. 

Simon Peter, Hector Del Rio, Victor Canto, David 

Arroyo, Enrique Alvarado, Octavio Serrano, Juan 

Miguel Tabares, Mariano Pacheco, Orlando 

Quiroz, Justin Okpalaobi  

Fr. Pat Valdez, C.R. and Bro 

Simon Peter 

Donald Trump wins the  

2016 Presidential Election 

My 2nd granddaughter is born, 

November 11, 2016 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all the people and organizations for your heartfelt charity of  time, money, resources, 

gifts and/or talents selflessly donated for the development of sjbes’ Mission – School, Support 

& Sanctuary: 

 

Fr. Pat and the Theatine Community  

The Montelores’ Catholic Community 

Hall Family 

Sam & Tegan Jonas 

Anne McGinley 

Holly Asher 

Ed Rollman 

Edmund Power and The Unifying Hearts Foundation 

Gary Greggory & Linda Carver 

Emilie Budd & Mike Z 

Porter & Judy Stone 

Marty & Linda Moore 

Susan Mattison 

Clay & Debbie Caldwell 

Luke Asher Brown 

Anne Willyard 

Steve & Karen Francisco 

 

And to ALL the new and old volunteer advisors…thanks for your love and compassion for the 

manifesting of sjbes’ vision…we are in the process of becoming. 

 

I will keep all of you and your loved ones in my prayers at the foot of His Holy Cross.  Please 

come join me. 
 

 

 

The Double-Edge Sword of Christ. 

 

Plans to fly to Ohio and attend Our 

Lady’s next apparition on December 

12th at Maranatha Shrine & Spring, 
37137 Butternut Ridge Rd.  North 

Ridgeville, Ohio 44039                       

(440) 327-8006 

http://holylove.org/messages_printer.php?msg_id=9856  

 

All glory and honor is Yours Almighty Father, now and forever.  Amen 

http://holylove.org/messages_printer.php?msg_id=9856


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


